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       Wayne County Soil and Water Conservation District 823 S. Round Barn Rd., Suite 1, Richmond, Indiana 47374
Phone (765) 966-0191 Ext. #3 Fax (855) 391-1922
www.waynecountyswcd.org
Minutes

Board of Supervisors

8:00 am, March 1, 2016
Members present:
Others Present:
Eric Snyder, Chairperson
Brett Stewart, District Coordinator/Treasurer
Cathy Becker, Vice-Chairperson
LuAnne Holeva, Conservation Ed Coordinator
Steve Hayes, Jr., Secretary
Zach Lee, Watershed Coordinator
Scott McCarty, Member     
Brenda Gettinger, ISDA Resource Specialist

Colt VanNatta, Acting District Conservationist

Members absent:                                                     
Pam Earlywine, Member                                                       
Open Meeting:  Eric Snyder, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 8:02 am.  
February Meeting Minutes:  Cathy Becker motions to approve the February 2016 meeting minutes, with corrections.  Steve Hayes, Jr. seconds the motion. Minutes approved.
Financial Report:  Brett Stewart advises the Board that the District is now switched over to QuickBooks Online, though he is still working on streamlining the reports for review at the board meeting.  Brett states that it took a little practice printing the checks on the printer at his desk, which accounts for why there were several voided checks this month.  Brett informs the Board that the donation from Hill’s Pet Nutrition came in the form of cash this past month.  Scott McCarty asks if the Silver Eagle account balance was still lower than in previous months due to waiting for reimbursement for Zach Lee’s salary from the State. Brett advises that the District received last quarter’s salary reimbursement the previous business day, but that the District would always be awaiting for reimbursement on some portion of Zach’s salary any given month.  Brett states that he does not have a simple explanation for why the account balance is down, though, Sheryl Brown’s training hours totaled approximately one thousand dollars, which is not a typical expense for the District.  He will look into our expenditures and receipts in closer detail to see what particular differences in receipts/disbursements might have brought the balance down during the course of last year and report his findings at the next board meeting.  Scott McCarty states that it appears that most of the relevant information the Board needs is on the reconciliation report provided, and that the Transaction Report seems to be a duplication of this information.  Brett advises he will exclude the transaction report from subsequent financial reports.  The Accounts Payable Voucher Register/Claims and Financial Report were submitted for approval. A motion was made by Scott McCarty and seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr. and carried; all claims and financial reports approved.    
Action Items:
· Computer purchase:  Eric Snyder reaches Raquel Baker by phone and learns that this request will need to be tabled until next month, as Raquel still does not know all the system requirements she will need on her new computer.
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Action Items cont’d 
· Groundwater model:  Zach Lee requests approval to purchase a groundwater flow model for the District.  Zach believes farm operators really don't have a good idea what is happening below ground in the water table with contaminants and how it affects drinking water.  There is a particular model that represents the local geology well.  The model also can demonstrate the effects of a failing septic system.  LuAnne says there is plexiglass on both sides so it is easy to see what's going on in the model.  Zach states this is a nice piece of equipment that could even be rented out.  The 319 grant will pay for the equipment, but approximately $1,700 cost would not be reimbursed to the District for a couple of months. The District would also keep the model after the grant is over. When asked about using this model along with the watershed model, Zach replies that it would be difficult to keep both models running at the same time.  The model cycles the water and runs on electricity, but would need to be monitored closely as staining can occur if dyes are not cleaned out promptly.  Request tabled until purchase approval by IDEM with grant funds and total cost, including shipping, is available.  
Old Business:
· Envirothon teams: LuAnne states that ten teams are registered with two teams each coming from the following schools: Seton Catholic (whole environmental studies class), Zionsville, Rossville, Indiana Academy, and Connersville. Setup will begin today at 1-1:30pm at Hayes Arboretum.  LuAnne will arrive tomorrow morning at 7:45-8am.  Lunch will be at 11:20pm, the test will begin at 12pm and grading usually begins around 12:15pm.  Wayne County Foundation grant from last year covers last year’s Conservation Days and this year’s Envirothon costs.  Eric Snyder asks if she has enough volunteer help, and LuAnne says that she thinks everything is covered. Raquel is coming but Becky Dougherty (Delaware SWCD) and Brenda Gettinger will pitch in to help with her soils presentation.
· 2016 NACD Materials:   LuAnne states the NACD has posted activity guides but we would have to print them.  The 2015 materials are 25% off until April 30th, with other outdated materials available for free at the May 10th ICP event.  New material is available on the 2016 topic of forestry, but no teacher guide yet, just student guide.  The NACD has four or five topics that they use on a rotation, editing and updating them before using them again as the year’s theme.  

· Spring Fundraiser:  LuAnne distributes plant list stating that the nursery is already out of columbine. Asterisked items are what we sold during the last spring fundraiser.  Butterfly weed, northern sea oats and geraniums always seem to be popular.   LuAnne asks if the Board wants to make any additions to the list.  Steve Hayes, Jr. asks if there are butterfly friendly or pollinator friendly species.  LuAnne lists numerous species on the list that would be attractive to pollinators, stating that butterfly weed is a milkweed.  She states that Spence Nursery requires that we order a whole tray/flat at a time.  Scott McCarty asks if any species are toxic to livestock.  LuAnne states that some milkweeds are not good, though the milkweeds on the list are fine.  Consensus of the Board is to allow LuAnne to create the list of species, though Steve Hayes, Jr. asks to have plenty of pollinator friendly offerings.
New Business
· Annual Plan of Work: The District’s Annual Plan of Work was reviewed and updated.  Eric Snyder asks Zach Lee to email supervisors and local FFA groups when he is ready to work on storm drain labeling.  The Board asks if Colt VanNatta would have any interest in assisting with any of this year’s events.  Colt states that due to uncertainty about how much longer he will be working in Wayne County, it would work best to ask him on a case by case basis.  The Board discusses the Education Plot Committee membership.  Zach Lee states that Nathan Lind was instrumental to the work on the educational plots and, after he left Wayne County, this committee has not been active.  Cathy Becker states that she would be interested in serving on this committee, if Don Berger is no longer as interested in serving now that the educational plot is in the Nettle Creek area.    
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Watershed Coordinator’s Report:  

Zach Lee reports: 

· Last month’s tasks included: annual meeting slide shows and intros finished. Completed quarterly report and press release. Finished steering committee meeting and minutes. 

· Zach shows the Board the two choices for storm drain marker design.  There are easy application instructions on the back of each marker.  All the storm drain marker purchases are reimbursed by the 319 grant.  Scott McCarty states that the design should also be determined by the best design to adhere to the drain.  Zach is not sure if they adhere to metal, but they do to concrete.  Board requests to stick with standard wording so that it is not a custom order. This will save money and we can get these markers anytime.  The round design is the same price as square.  

· Zach passes around some models of pen that he would like to order with Whitewater River Initiative printed on it and Board agrees on the Tri-band model of pen.  The 319 grant will reimburse the cost of the pens.  
New Business cont’d

· Tox-away day grants:  LuAnne Holeva states that the District will ask for support from WUR SWMD to strengthen our grant applications. Brett Stewart distributes grant information amounts and application deadlines.  LuAnne says that Wayne County hasn't had a tox-a-way day in seven years.  Zach says he sees signs of dumping in the county on his field visits.  This program would not cover tire disposal, as this is very expensive.  Cathy Becker motions for approval for the District to obtain grant funding in order to hold a tox-a-way day, Scott McCarty seconds.  Motion passed. 

· Earlham Wellness Fair and Wayne County Health Fair:  Brett Stewart informs the Board that he has received invitations for the District to have a booth at the Earlham Wellness Fair on April 7th from 10am-2pm and the Wayne County Health Fair on April 8th from 6-10am.  Zach Lee states that he can help staff the booth, but LuAnne Holeva states she will not be available. Brett requests to give away one of the nest boxes/feeders at each fair.  The Board approves.
· Septic pumping voucher program:  Brett Stewart advises the Board that now that winter is about over, it would be a good time to start making the septic pumping vouchers available.  The Board agrees that little advertising should be necessary beyond posting the information on Facebook and the website.
Monthly Reports:

NRCS Report:  

Colt VanNatta: 

· EQIP- Wayne Co. received 29 applications, but there were 440 in our area.  This year there will likely be applicants who are not going to get funded. EQIP applicants have all had someone to look at their site.

· CSP application deadline is Mar. 31st.  

· New NRCS employee in the area from Pheasants Forever- Farm Bill Biologist, Zach Voyles, stationed in North Vernon.  Indiana DNR covers this county through Nate Yazel, biologist, but Zach would still provide backup coverage. It is a three year position.  

· DC position posting is closed. Darrell Nicholson has not received a list of finalists from the review panel at this time.  Looking at May 1 for possible start date.  

· Region meeting, March 17th, North Vernon.  Colt may be at Union Co. SWCD meeting.  
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District Coordinator Report:  

Brett Stewart reports:

· This past month was primarily focused finishing up financial reports, converting accounting file to QuickBooks Online and supporting Conservation Farming Workshop and Envirothon events.  
· Surprise party for Mark Campbell on March 12th.
· Project Dove site visit at Midwest Industrial Park has the District on its agenda.  The District is scheduled to present information about the required submittals for Rule 5 requirements between 3-5pm on March 9th.
· Registration for supervisor/staff training in North Vernon ends on March 11th. 
Educator’s Report 
LuAnne Holeva reports:

· The District needs promo items, particularly pens, for the upcoming health fairs and the county fair.  Steve Hayes, Jr. makes a motion to approve $500.00 max for promotional material. Scott McCarty seconds.  Motion passes.  

· Intern Sarah Monroe is doing an outstanding job. She has helped at events and continues to make good efforts in updating the recycling guide.  She was going to go out with Zach for the Earlham conservation tour but is not feeling well today.  LuAnne can now get online to report Sarah’s hours to EARN.  Beth Fields with WUR SWMD is working with the Auditor to bill other entities so that there is future monies to pay her. EARN reimburses half what we pay into her salary each quarter.  
· Earth Team volunteer hours turned in to NRCS, with a lot coming from Conservation Days. 

· May take off Friday to burn off some extra hours, and will be off April 4-8th for vacation, so will miss the next board meeting.  Steve Hayes, Jr. states he will miss the next meeting as well.

· Will need to ask for hotel, meals and mileage for State Envirothon contest after she has received the total cost.

· Working on getting summer schedule set.  

· Picked up INPAWS brochures.  
 A motion is made by Cathy Becker, seconded by Steve Hayes, Jr., and carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:10 am.

 Minutes recorded and submitted by Brett Stewart.

 Minutes approved: Dated: ___________             
 X__________________________

                   
 X___________________________



 X___________________________   
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